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Emailed: jack.murphy@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 

Your Reference: DA 75/256 MOD 4 
Our Reference: DOC18/396532 

 
Dear Mr Murphy, 
 

Re: Spring Farm Quarry – Modification 4 (DA 75/256 MOD 4) – Response to 
Submissions 

 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide advice on the subject proposal. This is a response from 

NSW Department of Planning & Environment – Division of Resources & Geoscience, 
Geological Survey of New South Wales (GSNSW). 

 
It is unclear from the Response to Submissions if GSNSW advice was received by the 
proponent. GSNSW reiterates the Spring Farm Quarry comprises part of the regionally 
significant Elderslie sand and soil resource identified in Sydney Regional Environmental Plan 
No. 9 (Extractive Industry). The Elderslie resource is a regionally important source of sand 
and soil products for the Sydney region.  
 
Queries regarding the above information, and future requests for advice in relation to this 
matter, should be directed to the Division of Resources & Geoscience - Land Use team at 
landuse.minerals@industry.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
Cressida Gilmore 
Manager - Land Use 
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